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COTTON TOWN BOARD MEETING                                                                   March 11, 2021


The meeting was called to order at approximately 6:30 p.m. in the Cotton Community Center to maintain social distancing due to COVID-19, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Board members present were Supervisor Will Keyes, Supervisor Tim Randall, Supervisor Jared Mevissen, Treasurer Calla Peterson, Deputy Clerk Sandi Nelson and Clerk Megan Julin. There was one guest present, Jay Stevens, South Ridge Youth Area Baseball. Guests present virtually via GoToMeeting were Mona Rath, Doug Magney, and Jim Burho.
Clerk’s minutes. Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to approve the February 11, 2021 Board Meeting minutes as distributed. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.
The treasurer presented the cash control statement, schedule 1 and investments.
GENERAL FUND: beginning balance $59,277.84 receipts $5,024.50; disbursements $8,870.73; ending balance $55,431.61
ROAD/BRIDGE FUND: beginning balance $124,424.61; receipts $11,824.08: disbursements $697.12; ending balance $135,551.57
FIRE FUND: beginning balance $(-1,180.22); receipts $0.00; disbursements $0.00; ending balance $(-1,180.22)
CHRONICLE FUND: beginning balance $15,475.55; receipts $222.80; disbursements $1,696.96; ending balance $14,001.39
CEMETERY FUND: beginning balance $10,049.26; receipts $0.00; disbursements $1.68; ending balance $10,047.58
PARKS & REC FUND: beginning balance $14,620.46; receipts $30.00; disbursements $0.00; ending balance $14,650.46
NON-LEVY REVENUE: beginning balance $32,876.34; receipts $1,213.98; disbursements $1,201.73; ending balance $32,888.59
CASH CONTROL BEGINNING BALANCE: $255,543.84
TOTAL RECEIPTS: $18,315.36 

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS: $12,468.22
CASH CONTROL ENDING BALANCE: $261,390.98
OUTSTANDING CHECKS: $1,262.63
TOTAL PER BANK STATEMENT: $262,653.61
INVESTMENTS BEGINNING BALANCE: $75,254.92
INTEREST: $1.73
INVESTMENTS ENDING BALANCE: $75,256.65
TOTAL BALANCE ON HAND: 2/28/21 $336,647.63 
Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED. 
Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to approve online EFT payment of $216.18 to be withdrawn on April 3, 2021 to pay Arvig for phone/fax/internet bill. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.
Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to accept the proposed Lake Country Power six-month budget billing. Payment totaling $289.00 will be processed on the 30th of each month via EFT. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.
Employee Payroll period beginning 2/01/2021 and ending 2/14/2021, check numbers 18737-18739, totaling $466.51 was reviewed and signed by the supervisors.
The Treasurer presented the claims list. 
Vendor Name 
Description
Check # 
Amount

Payroll 
Period End 2/28/2021
18727-18736

$   5,299.55
Menards – Virginia
Building Supplies
18740


$      242.43

Norland Environmental Service, Inc.
Garbage Service
18741


$      159.12

Cotton Post Office
PO Box Service Fee
18742


$        76.00

Cotton Post Office
Chronicle Mailing
18743


$      245.00

Mary Shannon Keough
Mileage
18744


$        31.36

Larry Keough
Mileage
18745


$        34.72
Calla Peterson
Mileage & Reimbursement
18746


$      119.04

Tim Randall
Mileage
18747


$        14.56
Megan Julin
Mileage & Reimbursement
18748


$        73.92

METRO
Printing fee
18749


$        63.66
PERA
Retirement
18750


$      731.20
Lake Country Power
Electric
03211


$      289.00

Arvig
Phone/fax/internet
03212


$      237.18
Internal Revenue Service
February Withholdings 
03213


$   1,223.14
Capital One
Subscriptions & Postage
03218


$      426.52

Total For Period $9,266.40
Tim Randall motioned, supported by Jared Mevissen to approve and sign the claims list for #18727 – 18750 including EFT debit #03211-03213 and #03218 totaling $9,266.40 to pay the Bills For Payment. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED. 
South Strand Lake Road Easement Name Change: In January 2021 members of the Cotton Volunteer Fire Department (CVFD) requested the township contact St. Louis County regarding a private road off South Strand Lake Road. While installing 911 address signs on South Strand Lake Road, members of CVFD felt it could be difficult for emergency responders to find these addresses in a timely manner because there is no way of knowing which addresses are located down this road as it is not named. Matt Goodman, GIS Principal St. Louis County Sheriff's Office, informed the township that county addressing guidelines would support the naming of the private easement. However, the guidelines for this are not always followed and some discretion is allowed. He does not know why it wasn’t named when the addresses were originally assigned. The board sent letters to all affected property owners requesting input. One letter was received from property owner, Brian Murphy. Within his letter, he expressed various concerns he felt could arise from naming the easement including property identification for banking and insurance purposes. Furthermore, the properties can easily be found using Google maps or other GPS. The placement of the new 911 address signs and the signs displayed at the point the easement leaves the road, assist with the identification of the properties on the easement. The board heard from Mona Rath, Doug Magney, and Jim Burho. It is important for emergency responders to be able to find addresses as quickly as possible, but they questioned whether finding the addresses will be an issue. Supervisor Keyes explained there may be multiple organizations responding from different areas including the Meadowlands Ambulance Service. The board is not trying to cause any problems or make anyone upset; it is simply a matter of emergency responders being able to find these addresses as quick as possible. Jim Burho would support the name change if it will help emergency responders. In the event of an emergency, seconds matter. There was discussion on additional problems and costs that the name change could create. Mail delivery should not be interrupted. The address number would need to be changed in conjunction with the name change. One property owner called prior to the meeting and explained he was considering making a driveway out to the road and would be able to keep his current address. The property Doug Magney owns has been in his family for over 50 years and nobody has had trouble finding it. He feels the likelihood that there would be confusion finding these addresses would be small and if there was a delay it would only maybe be less than a minute. Supervisor Randall explained that the letters were sent to property owners so the board could receive input before deciding. The board will not be taking any action on this tonight. Doug Magney stated the placement of the new 911 address signs have really helped a lot. Mona Rath  and Doug Magney suggested tabling the name change until all the property owners can get together and try to reach a consensus. Jared Mevissen motioned, supported by Will Keyes to table the South Strand Lake Road Easement Name Change. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED. 

Jay Stevens requested a contribution for South Ridge Youth Area Baseball (SRYAB). This organization is a combination of the former youth teams of Alborn, Brookston, Burnett and Cotton. Challenges faced as a small organization is the cost of insurance, replacing outdated equipment and field improvement. A donation will afford the opportunity to keep participant fees low. The organization does not have a bank account set up yet. The board tabled the contribution until SRYAB establishes banking. Jay also mentioned he is a member of the Meadowlands Ambulance Service. He expressed the importance of having names of the “nearest crossroads” when locating an address to respond to an emergency. Rural areas surrounding lakes are often very congested and difficult to locate. 
Correspondence:
ST. LOUIS COUNTY OFFICES


ASSESSOR: Tentative schedule for 2021 Local Board of Appeal*


LAND & MINERALS: Classification of state forfeited land* 

PUBLIC WORKS: Signs for East & West Rose Drive* 

SHERIFF’S PUBLIC SAFETY: Private easement off S. Strand*

STATE OF MN OFFICES


AUDITOR: E-Updates and Newsletter


MANAGEMENT & BUDGET: Final report for Coronavirus Relief Fund


PERA: Good Time Service Credit (GTSC) certification for the Cotton Volunteer Fire Dept


2020 PERA Volunteer Firefighter Plan Financial Report


REVENUE: Fire State Aid application mailed

UNITED STATES OFFICES


CENSUS BUREAU: Boundary & Annexation (BAS) Survey*

SOCIAL SECURITY ADMINISTRATION: Authorized representative

MN TOWNSHIP ASSOC: January Newsletter, Legislative & Research Committee Meeting  

ST LOUIS CTY TOWNSHIP OFFICERS: Agenda, minutes, dues, annual meeting notice, By-Laws

RANGE ASSO of MUNICIPALITIES & SCHOOLS (RAMS): Link to Speed Test Results

WOODS BROTHERS EXCAVATING: Road contract*

AMERICAN BANK: Collateral security for deposits not covered by FDIC Insurance, Form 1099

FORUM PRINTING: Duluth location closing*

MENARDS: Authorized user updates for Duluth & Virginia*

McRAE LAND IMPROVEMENT: Thank you letter

CRON-SHEEHY FUNERAL HOME: Veteran marker 

NEWSLINE

COTTON CHRONICLE

ISD 2142 COMMUNITY ED BOOKLET

PIPELINE
*AGENDA ITEMS
OLD BUSINESS
Payroll EFT: American Bank charges $40.00 each month for payroll EFT service. They also require the township to enter a lengthy ODFI Origination Agreement. The township’s computer security would need to be enhanced to ensure protection of employees’ personal banking information. Because of these reasons and the additional costs, the board will not pursue payroll EFT. 

Cherry All Night Grad Party Contribution Request:  Natalie Graves requested a contribution at the January board meeting. The request was tabled until after the Annual Meeting. The Annual Meeting was held on March 9, 2021. Jared Mevissen motioned, supported by Will Keyes to Contribute $500.00 to the Cherry All Night Grad Party. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED. 

Local Board of Appeal and Equalization (LBAE): (LBAE) will be held on April 14, 2021 4:00pm at the Cotton Community Center. The meeting will be held both in person and virtually. The county assessors can not attend in person and will be attending virtually. 
CONTINUUM 
Roads: Rose Lake Road Signs: The board will make a decision after 2021 Road Review is completed. Tabled. 
Community Center: Light bulbs in the community center were replaced with T8, 32-watt, day light bulbs by maintenance/grounds keeper Larry Keough.
Cemetery: The board reviewed the 2021 Sexton contract received from Tracy Excavating, Inc. Prices have not changed from last year. Tim Randall motioned, supported by Will Keyes to approve and sign the Tracy Excavating, Inc. 2021 Sexton Contract. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.
Meetings: St. Louis County Township Officers Meeting March 24, 2021 @ 6:30pm; MN Association of Townships Spring Short Course March 22-April 1, 2021 (Virtually); Town Board Meeting April 8, 2021 @ 6:00pm, Local Board of Appeal and Equalization Meeting April 14, 2021 @ 4:00pm 
NEW BUSINESS
MN Association of Townships Advocacy Alert/Transportation Funding: Tim Randall motioned, supported by Will Keyes to support township transportation funding. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.
Meadowlands Ambulance Service Contribution Request: Tim Randall motioned, supported by Will Keyes to contribute $3,500.00 to the Meadowlands Ambulance Service. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.

Forum Printing: The cost for printing and circulation at the Brainerd Dispatch Printing Facility will be around the same price the township is paying now. Jared Mevissen motioned, supported by Will Keyes to switch the printing and circulation of the Cotton Chronicle to the Brainerd Dispatch Printing Facility and accept their bid. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.

Automated External Defibrillator (AED)/Hazmat Training Invitation: The Cotton Volunteer Fire Department (CVFD) suggested the township should have an AED in the community center. It would be a good idea to purchase one, as there are many events held in the building. Will Keyes motioned, supported by Tim Randall to spend up to $2,000 to purchase an Automated External Defibrillator for the community center. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED. CVFD invited the board to attend Hazmat training on April 21, 2021 at 6:00pm at the Cotton Community Center. 
Concerned Citizen Letter: An anonymous letter was received with concerns regarding hours worked by the treasurer, clerk and deputy. The township should have less work because of COVID-19. The board discussed that COVID-19 has created more work for the township including, additional election regulations, preparedness plans, virtual meetings, resolutions, funding and reports. Payroll and timesheets are reviewed and approved each month by supervisors. Names of supervisors and phone numbers are listed in the Cotton Chronicle if citizens have questions or concerns.
As there was no further business, Tim Randall motioned supported by Will Keyes that the meeting be adjourned at 7:35 p.m. Will Keyes aye. Tim Randall aye. Jared Mevissen aye. MOTION CARRIED.

Respectfully submitted,
______________________________  






Town Clerk

Approved: 



 
_____________________________

_________________              
Town Chair

  


Date
